
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RACINE COUNTY HIGHWAY “K” TO CLOSE AT RAILROAD CROSSING 
WEST OF AIRLINE ROAD 

Closure to Begin Wednesday, August 2, 2017 

 

 
Caledonia – The Union Pacific Railroad plans to replace a highway railroad grade 
crossing and will temporarily close a section of Racine County Highway “K” 
(Northwestern Avenue) starting Wednesday morning, August 2, 2017. The three-day 
closure will occur approximately 500 feet west of Airline Road.  The closure is expected 
to reopen by end of day on Friday, August 4, 2017, but the construction schedule is 
weather dependent. 
 
CTH “K” will be closed to all traffic at the railroad crossing work site west of Airline 
Road. CTH “K” will be closed to all through traffic from CTH “H” to Airline Road.  A 
detour will be posted to direct traffic around the closure.  A detour has been posted for 
County Highway “K” traffic to use County Highway “H”, County Highway “C”. and Airline 
Road.  Motorists should schedule an extra 10 minutes to drive the detour route. 

 
Questions can be directed to Julie Anderson, Director of Racine County Public Works 
and Development Services at 262-886-8440 or via email 
Julie.Anderson@racinecounty.com. 
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